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Everyone is welcome to our next board and general meetings on Sunday August 11th.  

Board meeting will start at 12:30 and the general meeting will start at 2:00. 

There will be opportunities to learn about prospecting laws, methods and equipment as well as hands-on demonstra-

tions and practice. There are also outings to enjoy the pleasures of gold prospecting and the great outdoors. Become a 

member of the Southwest Washington Chapter of the Gold Prospectors’ Association of America.  GPAA membership is 

not required to be a member and SWWGP membership is FREE! 

 
Minnehaha Grange Hall #164   For information contact:   

4905 Northeast St Johns Road   Debbie Witcher – Chapter President,     
Vancouver, Washington    ddwitcher@yahoo.com or 360-695-3215  or 
      visit  www.swwgoldprospectors.org 

Presidents Message 

I want to thank all of you for your support and kind words at the loss of my mother. This has been a 

difficult time and the offer of help from all of you has been very comforting.  I am paraphrasing a 

very good friend who says the only ones who leave this earth alive are the astronauts.  So true.  

Thank you again. 

 

See at the meeting on Sunday the 8th. 

 

Your President 

Debbie 

South West Washington Gold Prospectors  September 2019 

Newsletter 

mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
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ELECTIONS 
 
Elections are coming up in Nov. We will be electing   Pres.  Sec. 

and 4 board members to serve a 2 year term.  

 

To run for a position you must be a GPAA member as well as a 

chapter member for at least 6 month and in good standings.  

Nominations will be closed on October 31st. The secretary needs 

to verify GPAA and chapter standings. 

If you are interested in any of these positions please contact Deb-

bie W. to see what the position entails. 

Remember that voting is open to all current chapter members. 

You must be a member no later than by the October 31st. Chapter 

meeting to vote per our bi-law change last Nov. 

EQUIPMENT 

All equipment is to be checked out thru our equipment manager, Don Spillman, or if he is not available then 

thru Dennis Witcher. All equipment may be checked out for 1 month at a time, and must be returned in good 

clean condition. Any items that have been used in the water must be rinsed off to avoid species transfer. 

GUN SAFETY TRAINING 
We will have our gun safety training in Oct. There is a small fee and this will be at the end of the meeting for 
those who want to participate. 

Thank you to everyone who met up with Jeff and helped to move and unload 
coats!! 

OUTINGS AND EDUCATION 
 
We need suggestions for outings and education. Please contact Scot Long   971 

219 1079 or Debbie 360-695-3215 for outings, education Preston Griffin  360 

903 2054  with as suggestions. 

ELECTION COMMITTEE 
 
As part of the Vice-Presidents job, Jeff will be in charge of the committee to pass 

out, collect, count and verify the ballots in an election. Ann Erickson has volun-

teered to help but we need about 4 more people. Please let Debbie know if you are 

willing to help. 

If anyone has any outing attend-

ance sheets not turned in please 

get them to Mark ASAP. 
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Buy Sell Trade 

If you have any prospecting related items to trade, sell or are looking for a good deal let Mark know 

to publish it here. 

August Meeting Minutes 

Meeting called to order 2:10 

3 Guests were in attendance 

Secretary report: No previous minutes as meeting cancelled for the picnic 

Treasurers report was made, a motion to accept was made and passed 

Charlie recognized Vietnam Navy vets with a challenge coin given to him by a friend 

Steve Lewin announced that the Portland chapter is having an outing and that you should contact them if you like to 

attend 

Rick gave a report on the Sunstone mine; 17 people attended and we are going to present the owners with a $50.00 

check 

Debbie announced the passing of Myron Hastings, his service will be held on 8/17 at the Baptist church on Andreson 

and Mill Plain. She also read a list of members who have left us and asked if there is anyone 

who should be added for the plaque 

Edna presented membership packets to two new members 

Preston gave a report on our claims 

Don Spillman gave a report on our equipment 

Ann Erickson, sunshine lady gave a report  on the number of cards sent out for the chapter 

within the last month 

Volunteers are going to meet at the grange hall on Sunday August 25th at 2:00 to follow Jeff to our storage facility 

and unload the boxes of donated clothing from Columbia Sportswear 

Debbie announced that we will be accepting nominations for president, secretary, and 4 

board positions. Jeff and Mark are in charge of handling the nominations and voting. 

Jeff asked for 6 people to serve on the committee 

Debbie addressed fake emails being sent out in her name 

Preston discussed the importance of reading, highlighting and keeping the Gold and 

Fish book with you at all times when mining. He asked everyone to bring their copy to 

our September meeting as he will review in greater detail 

A bus trip to Chinook Winds is scheduled for Sunday, October 27th, 2019 

GUN SAFETY TRAINING 
 

Sign up for gun safety and concealed weapons training. There is a small fee. Sign up at this meeting, 

will start at Oct. meeting. 

NEW CLAIMS 
We are in the process of acquiring 4 new claims for our chapter members. 

We are finalizing everything with the current owners.  This is a great op-

portunity for us. More details to follow.  
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BINGO BUS 

Our date for the Chinook Winds bingo bus is set for Sat. Oct. 26th. We will 

meet again at the Mill Plain/205 Walmart 8:30 and leave no later than 9AM. 

A $20 donation to Chapter which included 10 bingo games with cash prizes, a raffle entry. We will have 

50/50 raffle and super raffle with great prizes.  As in the past, all ticket are $1 or 6 for $5.  This is a fund 

raiser for our Chapter.  We will have lots of good prizes and a few fun ones as well. 

As long as we have 50 folks in attendance, we will have a special prize drawing that everyone will have a 

ticket for. No cost.  We also provide some snacks and water. 

We must have 50 in attendance or we have to pay part of the cost of the bus. Last year the bus cost was 

$1000.  This is a fund raiser for our chapter that is open to all. So, sign up your friends, family and neigh-

bors. Name and Phone number required. Must be 21 yrs. old.  Please help fill the bus, we always have fun 

gambling at the Chinook Winds casino.  Remember they are a Chapter sponsor and have been for 6yrs. 

They also donate nice prizes for our bus raffle, as well as give everyone a meal credit and a gambling cred-

it. 

This is a day trip, we usually return by 6ish. Depends on traffic. Come and have fun with us. 

Face Book Corner 

https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors 
You will find links to many things, from crevassing, how to read a stream bed. things that give you an insight 

to where that gold is laying for you to pick out of Mother Nature’s hiding places. 

How do you season your NEW gold pan?  That has been there a few times and can be found in the history by 

scrolling down the wall of information. 

There were recently some good tips on learning to metal detect for gold. 

Some of those links and others pertaining to Rock and Gems may be found at my FB site. 

https://www.facebook.com/rockhound.rick 
For MEMBERS ONLY, there is a group section set up, but you need to be a MEMBER of the SWWGP. 

If you want to be added to that SWWGP GROUP, email me ( rickbeehler@ymail.com ) a picture of your cur-
rent membership card and I will add you to the private closed group of SWWGP members only. 

In that group you can safely contact and chat with others in the club about special places to go or ask ques-

tions that you may wish to be more discreet about what you are doing and where you might be going. 

If you have questions of fears about Facebook, I can show you settings that are there in Facebook to give you 

a better feeling of security. You can select certain people that they alone can see your site.  

DO NOT ! I repeat DO NOT ! accept a friending request from just anyone, there are some spoofing dupli-

cates and even though you may know the name or picture, be careful. Some people forget their login and 

passwords, that can be the cause of a duplicate site for someone. If you get a duplicate friend request that 

you are in question about, SIMPLY, ask them a question that only the two of you might know.  Something 

like “how is the weather in Arizona now that you have moved there”, both you and your friend KNOW, they 

are still living in Vancouver Washington. 

I hope this may give some people a better idea about Facebook and our group that is there to be used by 

MEMBERS ONLY. 

Sincerely, 

Rockhound Rick 

https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors
https://www.facebook.com/rockhound.rick
mailto:rickbeehler@ymail.com
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Club Name Tags 

Any club members that 

would like a name tag 

made for them can place 

an order at the next meet-

ing. Cost is $8.00 for each 

tag that includes up to 2 

lines of engraving. 

Questions?  Contact Da-

vid Conti  

user764554@aol.com       

360-256-0892 

Sample 

Sunshine 

Please let Ann Erickson know of anyone who might be under 

the weather, in the hospital ,or just need a feel good card. Re-

member to let us know of anyone with a new addition to there 

family as well. 

aerickson@q.com    

MEMORIAL PLAQUE 
 
We are ready to have the names of our members 

who have passed away put on our memorial plaque. 

Here are the names we have so far: Boo Coo,  Linda 

Erickson, Dale Long,  Robert Novak, Myron Has-

tings, Walter Jensen, Tracy Gracey, Robert Gil-

lerook, Floyd Kreur.  Please let us know if spelling 

needs to be corrected, or of anyone we may have 

missed. We would like to have our plaque ready for 

the Oct. meeting. 

GOLD SHOW 
 
Yes, the 2020 gold show is being planned for the Clark County Event Center. This will again be a 

joint chapter function with SWWGP again taking the lead. We need to start working to get vendors 

signed up for the show now. We should have forms soon, as well as pre- sale tickets. This is a big 

money maker for all the chapters who participate, but it does take tremendous effort and coopera-

tion on everyone’s part. The show is set for March 30 and 31 with set up on the 29th. 

mailto:user764554@aol.com
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.sierrafoothillmagazine.com/Images/goldimages/gold3.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.sierrafoothillmagazine.com/goldmethods.html&h=337&w=504&tbnid=0vFoi_Ravb7ynM:&docid=V1PTS9yZfPIlcM&ei=7CLCVdKdBI-yogT8-bfAAg&tbm=is
mailto:aerickson@q.com
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Executive  Board       (Elected)    

President     Debbie Witcher  360-695-3215 ddWitcher@yahoo.com  

Vice President        Jeff Wooldridge        360-907-2602 harmonicajeff@msn.com  

Secretary    Mark Mattila  360-609-6813 chipper49@outlook.com  

Treasurer  Patti Long 503-320-3854 palong48@gmail.com  

Board of Directors (Elected )    

 Ron Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

 Rick Beehler 360-601-6855 rickbeehler@ymail.com  

 Jim Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

 Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

 Scott Long 971-219-1079 mthoodfire74@hotmail.com  

 Tina Long 503-754-0612 treasuretrove67@hotmail.com  

 Preston Griffin  360 903 2054  griff11546@gmail.com  

 Tammy Binford 360-449-2714 kaycbear99@gmail.com  

 Edna Nelson 503-307-0852 rockhoustoo1966@yahoo.com  

Claims Chair (Elected)    

 Preston Griffin 360-903-2054 griff11546@gmail.com  

State Director (W A) (Appointed by GPAA)    

 Steve Lewin 971-212-5996 goldpan123@yahoo.com   

Committees / Chairs Appointed by chapter President    

Education Preston Griffin  360 903 2054  griff11546@gmail.com  

Equipment Manager Don Spillman 360-773-8708 Golddigger357@outlook.com  

Fundraising Coordi- Debbie Witcher 360-695-3215 ddwitcher@yahoo.com  

Assistant Jim Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

Hospitality Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

Assistant Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Assistant Leigh Anne Chavez 503-531-2770 ohwell1956@yahoo.com  

Picnic, Holiday Din- Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

Assistant Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Librarian Dave Conti 360-256-0892 user764554@aol.com  

Membership Edna Nelsom 503-307-0852 rockhound-  

Newsletter  Mark Mattila 360-609-6813 chipper49@outlook.com  

Outing Coordinator Scott Long 503-754-0612 mthoodfire74@hotmail.com  

Safety Officer Ron Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Assistant Steve Keesee 360-269-2341 None  

 Norm Erickson 503-801-1452 None  

 Betty Erickson 503-801-1452 bettyerickson13@yahoo.com  

Sargent at Arms Daniel Keesee 360-269-2341 None  

 Bob Brown 360-576-0213  photogal01@comcast.net  

 Jeff Wooldridge 360-694-7557  harmonicajeff@msn.com   

Sunshine Anne Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

T-Shirts Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Webmaster Dennis Clevenger 360-281-6338 dennisc@pacifier.com  

Historian Jeff Wooldridge 360-694-7557 harmonicajeff@msn.com  

Assistant Deborah Lee 360-624-6565 deborah35@me.com  

Gold Buyer Preston Griffin 360 903 2054  griff11546@gmail.com  

     

Other committees will be formed as needed. Please let Debbie Witcher know if your name was missed or if you would like to serve.  

mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
mailto:harmonicajeff@msn.com
mailto:rickbeehler@ymail.com
mailto:aerickson@q.com
mailto:jeannegieg@gmail.com
mailto:goldpan123@yahoo.com
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  GPAA Points Bob Brown 360-576-0213 photogal01@comcast.net  

Name Tags  Dave Conti 360-256-0892 user764554@aol.com  

Awards Debbie Witcher 360-695-3215 ddwitcher@yahoo.com  

Picnic and Holiday Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

Assistant Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Assistant Leigh Anne Chavez 503-531-2770 ohwell1956@yahoo.com  

Facebook Rick Beehler 360-601-6855 rickbeehler@ymail.com  

Assistant Richard Pluff jr 503-957-6884 magicdrag-  

Raffle Jim Erickson 3602603225 aerickson@q.com  

Assistant Jeff Wooldridge 360-694-7557 harmonicajeff@msn.com  

Chapter Store Dennis Witcher 360-695-3215 ddWitcher@yahoo.com  

     

     

Chapter mailing address: 5400 NE Hwy 99 Ste. G Vancouver WA 98665   

Links 
 

Website: www.SWWGoldProspectors.org 
 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors  
 
Gold and Fish Book: https://wdfw.wa.gov/licensing/mining/ 
 
HPA Rulemaking web page: https://wdfw.wa.gov/licensing/hpa/rulemaking/ 
 

 

 

mailto:photogal101@comcast.net
mailto:jeannegieg@gmail.com
mailto:rickbeehler@ymail.com
mailto:harmonicajeff@msn.com
mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
http://www.SWWGoldProspectors.org/
https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors
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Thanks  to these companies for supporting our activities.   

Ron Farnsworth Scrap Metal 

Pickup 

Topside Mining Northwest Detector Sales 

503-936-1443 

9 Cent Color Copies 

360-896-7220 

Creekside Prospecting Roaring Camp 

209 296-4100 

Whites Metal Detectors 

1-800-547-6911 

Armadillo Mining Spin it Off 

Chinook Winds Casino & Re-

sort 

Fossickers Thrive Life 

Quick Badge 

 

Dana’s classic Flowers and 

Gifts 

McCord’s Vancouver Toyo-

ta 

Danner Boots 

877-432-6637  

Danas Classic Hair Supply AKAU Lodge 

760-500-1329 

Lost Adams 

541-340-0931 

Packwood Prospecting and 

Mining Supply 

American Mining Supply 

Designs of all kinds 

360-892-5597 

Nayhely’s Place 

360-571-7088 

The Gold Lab 

Gold Getter Wilson Brothers Avon Products—Bug Guard 

971-212-5996 

AAA Precious Metals 

503-253-8591 

Sportsman’s Warehouse 

360 604-8000  

Oregon Treasure Trail So-

ciety 

Pro Caliber 

360-892-3030 

  

Please support these vendors as they support us with contributions and in many cases discounts. We 

will be doing interviews with many of them so we can get to know a little more about them. 

 Scheduled Events 

Sept 8th 12:30 Board mtg. 2:00 General mtg. 

Oct 13th 12:30 Board mtg. 2:00 General mtg.  

Nov 10th 12:30 Board mtg. 2:00 General mtg. and election 

tel://+12092964100
tel:1-877-432-6637

